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We have a new Chairman for K.A.S.S. but, by no means, is David How a new name.
He has been an active member of the K.A.S.S. Committee for many years and a most
efficient Secretary. He fully deserves the honour bestowed upon him, and we wish
him a very happy term of office.

Dear Friends,

I feel very honoured to have been elected as your chairman and look forward to
meeting you in my new role. Please continue to support all our functions and ifyou
have any suggestions to make please ensure that they are passed on to your delegates
for further discussion. :

I nearly said ‘"please continue to support our events as in the past' but this needs
some amplification - looking through the Minutes of the Gravesend & District S.A. I
find that there is reference to the 1952 KASS Ball when it states that tickets were
limited to 500 and Gravesend's allocation was 56. Sadly those days are long since
past but so long as we continue to enjoy the functions, albeit on a smaller scale,
and the friendship and working together that these entail, then surely that is all
that matters.

I am pleased that Ray Osment, from Medway, has agreed to be vice-chairman, and I
know that we can work well together over the coming year. He and his wife, Molly,
are already well known throughout the county, and I hope that you will give them 2
warm welcome when they attend the various dances in his official capacity.

Finally I would like to pay tribute to David Cullens who retired from office at the
AGM on 6th October. He has deservedly been a very popular chairman with his own
sense of humour, his deep understanding of people, and if I dare say so, his own
version of S.C.D. He has done 2 splendid job and I know that he has enjoyed the
last two years - I hope that he will still be an active member of the Association.
Our thanks also go to his wife, Florence, for the suppcrt she has given to David -
they have truly been good ambassadors for KASS .

With best wishes

David How
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Many of you have expressed interest in George Hornby's account of his life cf
Scottish Dancing. we join him in Japan for the conclusicn of his story . . .

I am now going to describe a typicel year with the Blue Bell Club which I hope
will be of interest to the readers. Firstly the normal class was held on 2
Saturday evening from about 6.30 p.m. to 10 p.m., the class was very similar to
any other class anywhere in the UK but there were noticeable differences. The
class always started with ten minutes stretching and warming up exerciees, then
before dancing, any new member or visitor is introduced either by the member of
the Club who brought the dancer or the dancer introduces him/herself and gives
some information about themselves.

The Blue Bell Club (BBC) has about 100 members, 95 Japanese and 5 foreigners. In
June each year a beginners class is started on Fridays and 2ll beginners start on

the same date, true beginners cannct start on any other date, experienced dancers

may be a2llowed to join on other dates. There is a carefully planned programme for
the beginners which lasts from June until October, during this period the beginners
class is well supported by experienced dancers to the extent that it is rare for a
beginner to dance with another beginner. In Cctober the beginners graduate together
and are then allowed to come to a general class, once a month there was an Open
Night when a number of experienced dancers came from other clubs in Tokyo but BBC
peginners could not attend during their course.
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Every year the Blue Bell Club held severcl balls including & Christmas Ball, 2 New
Year Ball and 2 Club Anniversary Bzll, many other clubs in Tokyo and elsewhere in

Japan hold dances so there is no shortage of opportunities to dance. The dancers
attending these Balle are all beautifully dressed, the gentlemen in full Highland
Evening Dress and most of the ladies in white long dresses, gloves and tartan
sashes, it was a great pleasure to be part of such elegant parties. They reminded
me very much of KASS Balls in the past years!

In November each year the Blue Bell Club has a Weekend School (which they call a
Training Camp) in Kurumayama in the mountains 4 hours from Tokyo, it is a wonder-
ful weekend. The teaching is excellent, the food is very good, the scenery
beautiful and the ceilidh out of this world. The dancers come from all over
Japan and the talent shown in the ceilidh in song, and dance, from all sorts of
cultures from all over the world and in creative ideas is breathtaking. Pat and I
will never forget. those ceilidhs.

The Slub was always being asked to give demonstrations and I believe that at least
12 were given each year, these included one in the open-air as part of a celebra-
tion festival outside the building where we held our classes as the entertaimment
at a Scotch Whisky promotion dinner. Demonstrations were also given at a St,
Andrews Night Dance, at the British Embassy during a visit by the Aberdeen Dance
Academy, at a fete on the lawn in the British Ambassador's garden in aid of the
British School, at a Festival of Youth called Youthtopia and a series of demonstra-
tions over two days at an "English Village" in a holiday centre. All the demon-
strations included Highland Dancing.

Bach year members of the Club organised a Cherry Blossom Picnic, when all the trees
were in full blossom we would meet in 2 park or by a river and have a gargantuan
feast interspersed with dancing on the grass. As a Club we travelled long distan-
ces to attend Balls in other parts of Japan, during such weekend visits dancing
often continued until the early hours of the mcrning. Japanese dancers are very
keen to dance correctly but this in no way detracts from the fun and enjoyment they

F whilst dancing together.

For the second two weeks ofthe 1991 Summer Schocl at St. Andrews there were 26
Japanese dancers and although many of them have difficulties with the English
language they entered fully into all activities at the School, their enjoyment was
both apparent and contagious.

Pat and I both believe that we were very lucky and privileged to be members of the
Tokyo Scottish Blue Bell Club for the three years we were in Tokyo.

We returned to England in April 1991 to our home in Pembury and are back dancing
with the RSCDS Royal Tunbridge Wells Branch, and during the latter part of 1991

we travelled to Zimbabwe and South Africa. There are many Scottish Country Dance
Clubs in both places but, because we were visiting relations we did not take up
all the invitations we had to dance. we did dance twice in Harare, Zimbabwe and
spent some time in Johannesburg with a Scottish Country Dancing friend that we had
met at Summer School last year.

The worldwide family of Scottish Country Dancing is becoming greater and stronger
all the time thanks largely to the magnificent work of the Royal Scottish Country
Dance Society. To be a member of the RSCDS costs only £7 a year, for this you
will receive an annual Bulletin which includes the addresses and telephone numbers
of all the Branches and Affiliated Groups in the UK and overseas, details of all
Day, Weekend and Other Schools for the next 12 months and much more information.
You will also receive annually a booklet containing details of the dances approved
by the RSCDS during the past year, membership will also allow you to attend the
Summer School at St., Andrews. To become & member either write to me, as Treasurer
of RSCDS, Royal Tunbridge Wells Branch: George Hornby, "Quinces", Henwood Green
Road, Pembury, Tunbridge Wells, Kent, TN2 4LW or directly to RSCDS, 12 Coates
Crescent, Edinburgh, EH3 7AF. If anyone would like more information I may be
contacted on Tel: 089282-405¢8.

ENJCY YOUR DANCING
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TOR GRATSOIND 4ND DISTRTOD SLOTTISH »SSOCIATICON
"WENMO ME IMPUNE LACCSSIT"

As one of the oldest Scottish associatiocnein Kent, now making plans to celebrate
the 70th anniversary of our formaticn, 1t is appropriate that the KASS newsletter
should include 2 little paragraph on The Gravesend and District Scottish Association.

The Association was founded in 1923, when there was quite a large population of
Scots living in Gravesend, having been attracted there for one reason or another
after the First World War.

Among the first members there were of course some of the Channel and River Pilots'
fraternity; there was also the dairy farmer, Thomas B. MacLean, who supplied milk
to most of Gravesend, Peter Ness, proprietor of the local printing firm, and
Jimmie McGregor, manager of the local branch of Boots the Chemist, among other
notable personalities. These three in turn served as President of the Association.
Also there were a number of people connected with the paper industry, who had
previously worked in some of the many paver aills in Scotland, and had decided to
settle mouth of the Border, attracted ts the vaper mills in the North Kent area.

The first object of the Association was "tc vpromote social and friendly intercourse
between Members" and this certainly hapmened, the memoership growing duite rapidly.
The most popular functions held at that Time were whist Drives and a Hospital Fete
which took a considerable amount of organizing. Our recorded Minuiles date back

to 15th March 1927 and in July of that year there was an outing to Windsor by
steamer, when preference was given for "the larger of the two vessels" with piper
and piano on board!

For the Hogmanay Social in 1927 one and @ half gross of paper hats were ordered!

There was no President's Medallion 2t that “ime and in fact it was only at the

AGM in 1956 when it was proposed that it was desirable for the President to wear
one. This was not wholeheartedly suprorted at the time and although not recorded

in the Minutes, it is reported that the then Treasurer voiced his opposition, saying
"ag long a8 I am Treasurer o' this Society there will be nae money for baubles".
However, in March 1960 the President's lMNedallion was inaugurated and the first
holder was the President at that time, Xrs Campbell MacKenzie, who was an active member
for many years and whose granddaughter Is now on our Committee. It had previously
been agreed that all Past Presidents still alive should have the honour of wearing
the Medz1lion and so this was passed from one to the other until it reached the then
current President. Silver gilt bars were then added recording the names of all

Past Presidents and their years of office. There have been 32 Presidents, most of
them holding office for more than one year. The late Andy-Bugchanan was.President
from 1983=-89.

Dances have taken place in various venues, the most notable being Gravesend Town Hall
of which I have memories of some very gzrand and enjoyable occasions, St. Faith's Hall
and the General Gordon Hotel which was more recently destroyed by fire.

We now meet regularly on alternate Thursdays at the Miskin Hall, Singlewell,
Gravesend (just off the A2) and happy friendly get-togethers they are. Although our
present membership now stands at only 29, gladly we are supported by friends from
other societies, who willingly play an active part at Gravesend, serving as MC and
assisting with refreshments.

Cur 70th anniversary is to be marked by = Dinner and Dance to be held on Sazturday,
3rd April 1993 at the St. George's Church Hall, Gravesend. DMusic will be provided
by Caber Feidh and tickets, £15 each, will be available early in the New Year.
Please note the date in your diaries.

We very much hope that this will be well supported by friends from other Scottish
societies and worthy of the occasion to be commemorated.
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